
Upon motion duly mads and unanimously carried, a resolution was adopted 
authorizing the Acting Executive Officer to notify all lessees under 
mineral extraction leases on Owens Lake of the intention of the Commission 
to consider the adoption of this rule at the next regular meeting of the 
Commission, and the desire of the Commission that all such lessees present 
at that time either in writing or in person any objections and suggestions
relative to the adoption of this rule. 

17. (Administration - Personnel Assignment) The Commission was informed 
of the existence of a vacancy in the supervisory level of personnel in the 
State Lands Division and the divergence between the specifications as 
established by the Personnel Board for the class title and the actual
duties to be discharged in this position. 

Upon motion duly made and unanimously carried, a resolution was adopted 
authorising the submission of a request to the Director of Finance for a 
review and determination of a recommended procedure for classification
and personnel assignment in the supervisory lovel of personnel in the 
State Lands Division required for the proper administration of the 
operations under the cognizance of the Commission. 

18. (Completion of Contract for Purchase of Lot 46, including Improve-
ments, Tract 1206, City of Los Angeles, Paul S. and Olga M. Robinson, 
No. P.R.C. 127) The Commission was informed that Paul S. and Olga M. 
Robinson had completed the requirements of the contract for the purchase
of Lot 46 including improvements, Tract 1206, City of Los Angeles, 
originally entered into by the Regents of the University of California,
jurisdiction over which was assigned to the State Lands Commission by 
Chapter 182 of the Statutes of 1943. 

Upon motion duly made and unanimously carried, a resolution was adopted 
authorizing the Acting Executive Officer to execute and issue a grant deed 
for Lot 46, including improvements, Tract 1205, City of Los Angeles, to
Paul 3. and Olga M. Robinson, subject to the approval by the Director of 
Finance as required by Chapter 182, Statutes of 1943. 

19. (Application for Right of Way Across School Land - Southern California 
Gas Company and Southern Counties Gas Company of California, Tenants in 
Common - Riverside County - W. O. 8) The Commission was informed that 
application had been received from the Southern California Gas Company and 
Southern Counties Gas Company, Tenants in Common, for a right of way ease-
ment over the Be Section 36, T. 6 S., R. 19 E., S.B.K., for a gas pipe line, 
and that the representative of the Southern California Gas Company had 
presented comparative date relative to costs of acquisition of rights of
way on lands adjacent to the State lands for comparison with the costs of 
rights of way granted in accordance with the established rental policy of
the Commission. 

Upon motion duly made and unanimously carried, a resolution was adopted 
authorizing the Acting Executive Officer to execute and issue to the 
Southern California Gas Company and Southern Counties Gas Company, Tenants 
in Common, a fifteen year right of way easement 162 feet wide and 2656 feet 
long over the Ez of Section 56, T. 6 S., R. 19 B., S.B.M., at an annual
rental of 293.12 in accordance with the rental policy of the Commission.
The Lessee to have the option of renewal for an additional ten years at 
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